
Outlook

From: Elleanor Crown  
Sent: Tuesday, September 2, 2025 9:36 PM 
To: HDC 
Subject: 317 S. Division St.

Dear Commissioners,
I am writing in support of the project proposed by Ryan Pantaleo for 317 S. Division Street.  As 
a resident of an historic district, the Old Fourth Ward, I recognize the significance of 
preserving the historic properties in Ann Arbor as irreplaceable assets to the community.  The 
plans to return this property to its original residential use, to restore the facade, and to ensure 
that the addition does not overpower the original structure is an indication of sensitivity to the 
need to preserve properties and to make them financially viable.  It demonstrates that these two 
goals can be accomplished together.  
I hope you will approve this project.  It will be an asset to the neighborhood and to the city.  
Sincerely, 
Elleanor Crown

--
Elleanor H. Crown, Ph.D.
Secretary, Alpha of Michigan Chapter, Phi Beta Kappa
LSA Honors
1330 Mason Hall
University of Michigan
Ann Arbor, MI 48109-1027
Voice 734-761-8337 (please leave voicemail)
Fax: 734-763-6553


